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Megan McClintic
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Chair Gayle Manning, Vice Chair Sarah Fowler Arthur, Ranking Member Phillip M. Robinson, Jr., and
members of the Primary and Secondary Education Committee,

Thank you for reading my statement. My name is Megan McClintic. | am a concerned constituent in the
Revere School District of Summit County. | am testifying in opposition to House Bill 445, which seeks to
alter the well-established system of Released Time Religious Instruction (RTRI) by changing the
permissive “may” to “shall” in Section 3313.6022 of the Ohio Revised Code. | believe this unnecessary
bill threatens the autonomy of local school boards and undermines constitutional principles. | urge you
to oppose this legislation for several key reasons: separation of church and state, bullying, evangelizing
students, turning schools into recruitment centers, misuse of taxpayer funds, disruption to the school
day, not honoring the diversity of our schools, overstepping your positions as legislators — allow schools
to make their own choices in regards to RTRI and don’t force your religious beliefs on everyone.

It is concerning that the primary motivation for HB 445 seems to be for nothing more than
accommodating the interests of LifeWise Academy, a private religious organization. Allowing a private
entity to influence state legislation and public school governance sets a dangerous precedent. It raises
significant concerns about the undue influence of corporate interests on public education policy.
LifeWise Academy and it’s leadership has been very open about directly pressuring legislators to change
state law, not only in Ohio, but every state in the nation. They have already successfully persuaded
lawmakers to adopt a “may to shall” language change in Indiana and Oklahoma.

School Ministries Ohio has been “training Ohio leaders to offer Released Time Bible Education” for
almost 20 years, “and in 2014 [...] took the lead to educate Ohio’s legislature” and credits themselves
with helping not only pass, but in fact writing the current RTRI law. However, they did not submit
proponent testimony or publicly speak out in support of HB 445. Their silence on this proposed
legislation is another factor that strongly reiterates the idea that this is being pushed by and solely for
LifeWise Academy specifically.

| ask that you consider my testimony and vote “no” on H.B. 445 because while we should continue to
allow local school boards of education to adopt RTRI policies, we should not require them to adopt RTRI
policies for the benefit of private entities that are attempting to gain influence.

Thank you,

Megan



